
 
 

SWMS Meeting Minutes 

February 20th, 2025 

General 

Note: This board meeting was held in person, at Fuddruckers [4855 Pan American Fwy NE, Albuquerque, 
NM 87109]. 

The meeting was called to order at 6:10PM by President J Neuman. 

1. Opening: 
• Motion to approve the agenda was approved and seconded. 

o The focus of the Board meeting is to appoint new Board Members.  
2. Announcements from the President and Board Members: 

• J. Neuman led appointment of new Board Members: 
o Nomination of A. Sanford to the SWMS Board, as President:  

§ For: All. 
§ Against: None. 
§ Approved.  

o Nomination of J. Jerger to the SWMS Board, as Vice President:  
§ For: All. 
§ Against: None. 
§ Approved.  

o Nomination of M. Tribble to the SWMS Board, as Secretary:  
§ For: All. 
§ Against: None. 
§ Approved.  

o As such, all mandated SWMS Board positions are filled.  
o A. Sanford to send email via SWMS mailing list to notify club of changes.  
o A. Sanford to work with NM State to update Board member listings in non-profit 

database.  
 

3. Old Business 
• To be resumed at March Board meeting.  

 
4. Treasurer’s Report 

• To be resumed at March Board meeting.  
 

5. New Business 
• A. Sanford presented the following presentation (attached).  

o Feedback and comments:  
§ G. Self announced that SWMS annual technical inspections for the 2025 

season would be during the March and April race weekends.  
§ K. Adams and G. Self to preside over technical inspections.  

o J. Stoughton asked about ownership of the SWMS track truck and timing system. He 
recommended a proposal be make to Suika Circuit management to purchase these 
SWMS assets.  



 
o B. Richards inquired on which other groups or clubs are partnering with Suika Circuit 

during 2025.  
o Knowns: Super Laps (Suika direct), Super Cup (Suika Direct), Drift (Suika direct), 

SMRI, and SWMS.  
• 2025 Licensing 

o A. Sanford has been working with MSR/Hagerty to set up online membership and 
licensing process.  

o New membership and licensing application now available at MSR:  
§ 1 year membership and licensing renewals are live, with membership and 

licensing running until 1-Jan-2025, upon which renewal emails will be sent.  
§ Membership and licenses are being processed and approved.  
§ For $4 per card, MSR will print official license cards. The proofs of the 

artwork and formatting for the cards are planned to be available 
approximately 3/15/2025.  

• VMC Renewal 
o A. Sanford noted that VMC dues and renewals ($200) for 2025 had been submitted, 

paid in full, and accepted.  
 

6. Attendance: J. Neuman, A. Sanford, R. Dunn, F. Cordova, J. Slenes, W. Myers, Z. Myers, G. Self, L. 
Pittsley, J. Stoughton, B. Richards, W. Hollowell, J. Jerger 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:25PM 

The next board meeting is planned to be held in person on 3-20-2025. See separate upcoming email for 
meeting details.  



 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 



 



 



 



 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 


